
~ $6.00 

Anyone can join us for this  

but RSVP is a must for food. 

BINGO & Cards~ 

Email us at:  

OvertheHillsofAvon@outlook.com 

Over the Hills of Avon Board Meeting will be held on 

Monday, April 7, 11 a.m.  Avon City Hall 

This is an OPEN meeting and everyone is welcome. 

 

Over the Hills of Avon-Business Meeting 

Tuesday, March 11, 2025 12:30 p.m. 

St Benedicts Catholic Church 
 

   Over the Hills of Avon meeting was called to order by Pres 

JoAnn Dirkes with the Pledge of Allegiance. There were 62 

members present. 
 

Treasurers Report was given by Vern Schreifels with an Over 

the Hills of Avon Seniors current balance of March 10, $6,147.73.  

Community Center balance as of March 10, 2025 was $13,154.38 

with accumulating CD’s of $13,154.38 with a monthly interest of 

$1,878.14. 
 

Community Center – Mike met with the Avon City Council and 

asked for support.  Hopefully they will help us in getting a bond 

bill.   Rick and Mike also updated and painted the sign by Heritage 

Bank. 

 

Community Center Fundraiser: 

 Bologna Feed:  March 17, 2025 and April 21 at PJ’s on the 

Lake. 
 

Senior group topics: 

1. Soup and Sandwiches:  March 25, 20025; Menu will be fish 

stick sandwiches and clam chowder soup.   All are welcome 

but must pre-register. 

2. T-shirts and sweatshirts - Can place another order but need at 

least 25 before reordering. 

3. Easter meal - It will be held April 8 at Pelican Lake Ballroom.   

No volunteers are need for clean-up.  The cost per member 

will be $7 and the club will pay the remaining balance. 

4. Email Newsletter: If you are not getting the newsletter by e-

mail please check your trash mailbox. If any problems please 

let Cheri know. 

5. 2025 Membership dues. Most are paid but a few still need to 

pay. 

6. One-Day Road Trip – Wed, May 7th is booked.  Please pay by 

April 15. 

7. 3 Day Road trip- Sometime in July and will be announced at 

next meeting. Somewhere in Wisconsin.  
 

New member- We welcome Robert Schultz to our meeting.   

Cards Report from Becky Lauer – Cards were sent to Ron 

Hommerding and Dave Gamble.  We received a thank you 

from the family of Christine Maleska along with a $150 

donation to our club and a $100 donation in her memory for 

the Community Center. 

Jigsaw puzzles- Please tape the boxes together or put the 

puzzle pieces in a bag so pieces are not lost.  People are 

enjoying the books and puzzles. 

 

March Birthdays – Vera Lou Klaphake, Mike Appel, Shirley 

Opatz, and Rosie Maile 

 

Door Prize winners for March – Vern Schreifels, Ken 

Schmidt, and Gary Schnobrich 

April Desserts to be donated by- Richard Wolf, Margaret 

Thielman, Margie Evans,  Carol Hlebain and Becky Lauer. 

 

Bingo and 500 followed the meeting.   Adjournment at 1:35pm  

 Respectfully Submitted, Doris Studniski, Secretary 

Like Us on Facebook:  

Over the Hills of Avon  

Community Center Avon MN 

WEBSITES- 

overthehillsofavon.com    

avoncommunitycenter.com 

  Please call JoAnn @  320-249-1550  

   by Friday, Apr 18 $6.00 

   YOU DO NOT NEED TO BE 

    A MEMBER 

We are currently taking names                         

for anyone interested in ordering an              

Over the Hills Seniors shirt or                

sweatshirt.  Once we get 24 names, we will take 

orders for what you want to order.  Look for the 

sign up slip at the meetings. 

mailto:OvertheHillsofAvon@outlook.com
overthehillsofavon.com
avoncommunitycenter.com


If you need a ride, 

let JoAnn know. 

PO Box 302 
Avon MN 56310 

$11.00 per person 
 

Family Style–  
ALL YOU CAN EAT 

 

** REMEMBER– YOU MUST CALL JOANN IF YOU ARE GOING TO PARTICIPATE IN THE MEAL OR WE 

WILL RUN OUT OF FOOD FOR YOU! If you are on JoAnn’s list for attending every meeting then don’t call her. 

 

PJ’s on the Lake in Avon 
Sponsored by OHA Seniors for Avon Community Center 

LAST BOLOGNA FEED 
UNTIL FALL! 

 Serving: Chicken, Beans, Coleslaw, Veggie Tray, Potato Wedges, Bread & Beverage. 

 

April Dessert Makers are: Richard Wolf, Margaret Thielman, Margie Evans,  Carol Hlebain and Becky Lauer 
 

    Please call JoAnn by THURSDAY, APRIL 3 @ 320-249-1550 

YOU MUST CALL to reserve your meal. We need a headcount!   

Cost is $7.00 ~ Guests: $10.00...OHA will pick up the remainder of the meal cost from Treasury 

 

Wednesday, May 7 

10 a.m. Departure 

5:30 p.m. Return 
 

Dinner & Play 

Pie & Coffee @ Clearwater 

 

Coach Bus, Limited Seating  

$99.00 Per Person 
 

To reserve call JoAnn  

320-249-1550 


